

TOWN BOARD MONTHLY MEETING
TOWN OF ONEIDA, OUTAGAMIE COUNTY
JANUARY 13, 2021		______________

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Scott Schaumberg 

Present were:  Scott Schaumberg, Al Krause, Randall Robertson, Jodi Skenandore and Jennifer Andersen

Also Present: BJ O’Connor-Schevers, Sharon VandenHeuvel, Kurt Nackers, Glen Olson, Ken Olson, Lori Olson and Daniel Garvey

Scott Schaumberg led in Pledge of Allegiance.

Al Krause made a motion to approve the minutes without corrections for the Monthly Town Board Meeting on December 09, 2020.  Randall Robertson second the motion.  Motion carried.

Randall Robertson made a motion to approve the vouchers, numbered 24535 thru 24580 and three EFT online payments.  Al Krause second the motion.  Motion carried.

Outagamie County Sheriff Department – No one available for meeting. Jennifer had to explain to Scott why no Sherriff Department is available at this time, due to Scott being absent from December’s meeting.

2020 Budget Transfer – Jennifer Andersen explained to the Town Board they have to decide whether to transfer funds to Capital or keep into the Stay in account. The Town Board went over the budget and transferred funds as follows: Clerk/Treasurer $205.36 stays, Election $86.12 stays, Fire Department Building $7,164.16 stays, Insurance & Bonds $3.00 stays, Fire Department $36,471.05 stays, Rescue Squad $421.34 stays, Capital Expense $220,076.86 stays, Park $2,876.82 stays, Park Fee $4,311.87 stays, Highway $119,577.78 stays, Town Hall $76.09 stays and 2% Fire Insurance Due $13,406.63 stays.
Town Board $3,138.80, Attorney $6.28, First Responders $988.00, New Addresses $189.71, Service Award Pension $11,765.00 and Building Inspector $5,075.00 will transfer to Capital Expense for a total of $241,239.65.
Al Krause made the motion to approve budget transfers.  Randall Robertson second the motion.  Motion carried.

Fire Department Report – Glen Olson stated they had 5 calls; 2 car accident, 1 gas call and 1 MABAS call with Seymour and at same time page went out for MABAS call with Osborn. 
Glen also stated that the fire department doors on building were replaced.

First Responder Report – Kurt Nackers stated they had 21 calls, 7 EMR’s on scene.  

Al Krause made a motion to adjourn at 7:35 P.M.  Randall Robertson second the motion.  Motion carried.



Respectfully Submitted,


Jennifer Andersen, Clerk/Treasurer
